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 January 2018
Dear Year 5 and 6 Parents / Carers,
We hope that you had a fun Christmas break and we would like to take this opportunity to wish you and your family a very happy New Year and to thank you for your continued support.
We hope that the following information will be useful.

P.E./Games

Please can you continue to make sure that your child’s P.E. kit, comprising of: a plain white t-shirt, blue or black shorts, a spare pair of socks and pumps (for indoor P.E.) and trainers (for outdoor games sessions) is in school every day. As the weather will be colder, your child will also need an extra sweatshirt and sports trousers. Please ensure that all clothes are named (including their school uniform) and their P.E. kit bag.
	Term
	Year 5

	Spring
PE
	Tuesday: PE

Thursday: Onside Coaching (1st half term)

Friday:  ‘Friday Fitness’

	
	Year 6

	
	Monday: PE (volleyball)
Thursday: Onside Coaching (2nd half term)

Fitness focus:  Mile (children will have their own personal target linked to stamina and speed)


Forest Schools

Forest School sessions will be shared with you during the Term as and when these happen and a reminder of the required clothing and footwear.  
Reading
All children will continue to have a reading book (generally linked to their AR band) and reading diary that they are encouraged to bring home daily. Please continue to sign your child’s diary when you can acknowledge that they have read at home (at least 4 times a week); this will be monitored.
Homework 
Year 5

Homework will continue to be set on a Friday and will be due back in school on the following Wednesday; at times your child will be given a long term project to complete. In addition, all children will be asked to develop the speed and accuracy of their mathematics using Mathletics, and practise spellings ready for a weekly test.
Year 6 

Weekly Literacy and Maths homework, from CGP books, will continue to be set on a Friday and will be due back in school on the following Wednesday.  Your child also needs to be able to recall number facts (including times tables up to 12 x 12) quickly and accurately and therefore we will expect him/her to go on Mathletics or BBC Bitesize regularly too.  In preparation for Secondary School, it is imperative that your child takes ownership of their home learning, including handing it in on time, and remembering to bring their pocket homework diary into school every Friday (there is a space for weekly parent signatures within this).  In addition, there will be project homework set throughout the term based on ideas from the children and enabling them to use and apply their skills in all arrears of the curriculum.
Topics 

During the first half term we will be studying: British Monarchs from 1066 during our Past and Present topic
We are sending you a copy of our first Half Term planning web with this letter.  If you have any resources to help with the above, please feel free to send them into school with your child.  
If you have any further questions, please come in and speak to us.

Yours sincerely,
Mrs Barlow, Mrs Burnard, Mr Clark and Miss Evans
(Upper Phase teaching team)
